## The Most Reverend Gregory Kerr-Wilson

Archbishop of Calgary & Metropolitan of the Ecclesiastical Province of Rupert's Land

bishop@calgary.anglican.ca



#180 1209 59 Ave SE Calgary, Alberta T2H 2P6

Tel: 403 243 3673

www.calgary.anglican.ca

Sunday, June 6, 2021

All Saints Anglican Church P.O. Box 1043 Cochrane, AB T4C 1B1

Dear People of the Parish of All Saints,

The Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ and the Love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with you all!

I write to inform you that The Rev. Matthew Perreault has been offered a position as the Rector of St. Thomas Episcopal Church in Eustis, Florida by the Bishop of the Episcopal Diocese of Central Florida, the Right Reverend Gregory O. Brewer. After prayerful consideration, he has discerned that he is indeed being called to this new position in ministry and has accepted the offer. Matthew has, therefore, informed me that he is resigning his offices as Curate of All Saints, Cochrane, and his last Sunday at All Saints will be July 18, 2021.

I know that your parish has been blessed to have Fr. Matthew serving so faithfully and ably over the past two years. In this Diocese, he has shared his gifts, time and talents for the furthering of God's kingdom, in his training with the parishes of St. Aldhelm, Vulcan and Holy Cross, Calgary, then here, beginning in 2019. Our Mission Action Plan Committee, the Calgary Anglican Cursillo Movement and the Missional Coaches have benefitted from his expertise and wisdom. He will be greatly missed. I know you will join me in the days ahead in thanking Matthew for his service and devotion to this place, and in praying every blessing upon him as he goes to take up his new post in service to God and God's Church.

I ask that you keep Matthew in your prayers as he prepares for this new ministry.

Peace and blessings be with you all.

per The Most Rev Gregory Kerr-Wilson

Archbishop of Calgary

/cat

CC:

The Ven. Dr. Pilar Gateman, Archdeacon of Calgary

The Ven. Dr. Stephen Hambidge, Archdeacon of Bow Valley

The Rev. Dr. Kyle Norman, Regional Dean of Palliser

